Marine Advisory Commission meeting Minutes of March 18, 2008 Page 2 -  segment concerning “Green Bin Recycling Program”…

NEW BUSINESS 
• J.C.Squires gave a presentation on the Green Bin Recycling Program. He reported that the bins will hold both trash and recycle material, and that advertising on the bins will contain only family friendly information, public service announcements, and environmental marketing. Should the bins be graffitted the company will quickly come out and replace the Mylar wrap. He explained that these bins would be an aesthetic improvement over the current trash containers. The bins are locked and weighted on the bottom. The bins are approximately 3 tall/3 feet wide/6 feet long. With the installation of these bins, the City of Long Beach will be the first beach city to implement a recycling program on the beach. Revenue from recycling will be shared with the City and should bring in approximately $400,000 to the Tidelands annually. This project is a 10-year commitment, five years to pay for the product and five years to make a profit. 

In order to move the discussion forward it was moved by Commissioner Gidley and seconded by Chairman Whyte that the MAC accept the Green Bin Program as proposed. 

Tom Shippey explained that Marine Maintenance would empty trash from these bins daily. He remarked that Marine Maintenance staff has been meeting with the promoter over the past year regarding the design of the bins, their placement on the beach, and other related issues. 

Mark Sandoval said that this program was presented at Councilmember DeLong’s luncheon and to the heads of the neighborhood groups. Also, Councilmember Lowenthal and the Peninsula group were informed of this project. He asked for MAC’s support for this program. 

Commissioner Reed commented that he is tired of seeing advertising everywhere. He sees this as beach spam, and feels the beach is the only place to go where there is no advertising. 

Commissioner Schaidle remarked that he felt not enough information had been provided, i.e., size (prototype), location of bins, cost to build, etc. 

Commissioner Crawford thought the program’s originator should have attended the meeting and brought along a prototype. He felt that the MAC wasn’t given enough time to review the project. 

Commissioner Gidley commented that she is in favor of a recycling program and feels the current trash barrels are unsightly, however, a ten-year commitment is a long time. 
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Chairman Whyte does not like the idea of “billboard beach spam” either, but realizes that this is an opportunity for revenue. However, he said that the City should not simply take the money (revenue from the recycle) if this project is not in the best interest of the City. 

Commissioner Hutton asked if the bins could be painted a sand color. 

Marine Patrol Sergeant Money was asked if he could see any possible problems with these bins. Sergeant Money replied that the large bins could pose a desirable windbreak for transients looking for a place to sleep, and another large object for “taggers” to draw on. 

Captain Martinet was also asked if he could see any problems with these bins. Captain Martinet acknowledged that from a vehicle safety standpoint Lifeguards are always concerned about kids darting out from behind trashcans. Also, trashcans burn because people put hot coals in them. 

Vice Chairwoman Carpenter remarked that over a period of time this recycling program could bring in quite a bit of revenue for the City. Also, the trash cans won’t smell or look ugly. 

Commissioner Schaidle asked if the City could accept half the program, i.e., place half the number of bins in the beach area, and mix it up with smaller bins where appropriate. 

Commissioner Gidley agreed with Vice Chairwoman Carpenter regarding this program as a revenue source, and is in favor of a recycling program. She noted that Marine Maintenance stated that they had been meeting with the designer for a year now, and that they were knowledgeable about issues regarding this project. She also said that she did not believe that the City Council would decide on anything that would make the beaches look ugly. She suggested the project be approved with the MAC’s thoughts attached. 

Mark Sandoval said that the MAC could recommend a color change, size change, advertise only on one side, a shorter contract time, or make whatever suggestions they want. He also said that a meeting could be set before the April 10 MAC meeting whereby the program originator could attend to answer questions. 

The original motion was amended to read: 

It was moved by Commissioner Gidley and seconded by Chairman Whyte that the MAC accept the proposal for the Green Bin Program, with the proviso that the length of the contract be readjusted to five years with an additional five year extension if there is no breach of contract, the color of the bins blend into the environment, smaller bins be used where appropriate, and that input by the Fire Department/Marine Safety Division and Police Department/Marine Patrol Division be considered. Commissioners Whyte, Carpenter, and Gidley approved; Commissioners Hutton and Hogenson abstained; and Commissioners Schaidle, Reed, and Crawford opposed. The motion failed. 

Chairman Bradley suggested a small committee be formed to further discuss this issue. Commissioners Schaidle, Reed, and Crawford agreed to meet with Mark Sandoval, J.C. Squires and the designer of the program before the April 10 MAC meeting, and the April 22 City Council meeting. 

